Village of Hawarden
Feb 19 regular council meeting Highlights

The minutes of the January 28, 2025 were approved and are available for review on our website at www.villageofhawarden.ca

Barret Kropf the new MLA for Dakota — Arm River introduced himself to council. Council advised that we are interested in
infrastructure funding. He advised he would keep us in mind. Friendly reminder that negative publicity on Facebook is sought out
by adjudicators who determine grant allocations. Please do not engage. Our number 1 goal is potable water and that will require
funding.

Council approved Sask Lotteries funding 2024 in the amount of $1132.85 to the Hawarden Rec Board. The Rec Board will be
hosting a Preparing for a successful grilling season with a demonstration by Papa’z Grillin” & Chilllin on March 15, 2025 at the
Centennial Hall.

Does anyone have a copy of the OCP & Zoning Bylaw passed Jan 13, 2022 that | would be able to photocopy?

Council entered into a regional EMO agreement facilitated by the RM of Loreburn to provide emergency assistance.

Council approved the Emergency Response Plan to be updated for the year 2025.

The W Law Group will remain as solicitors for the Village for the year 2025.

A Rate payer requested that the speaker and mics be used for the meeting.
Unfortunately, this system just does not work as we hoped. Council will continue to work on a solution.

The RM of Loreburn has provided Recreation Funding in the amount of $2000.00 for the year 2025. $1000.00 has been donated
to the Hawarden Rec Board so far. Lori Harrison will represent council on the Hawarden Rec Board. Thank you, Lori.

Council approved the financial statement for December 2025. Council approved payables in the amount of $22,109.65. Council
approved corresponded from Saskatchewan Public Safety Agency regarding changes to the Motor Vehicle Collision Policy, as well
as SAMA regarding the 2025 Reassessment.

There was no in-camera session this meeting.

A special meeting of council will be Thursday, Mar 6 @ 7:00 p.m. at the Hall.

Ser you all March 15t.. Huge thank you to Barb W and the rest of volunteers for making the hall sparkle! See you there.

Kelly Dodd Administrator



